
Kentucky State Board on Electric Generation 

211 Sower Boulevard 

PO Box 615 

Frankfort, KY 40602 

Case: Wood Duck 2024-00337 

RECEIVED 
JUL 14 2025 
PUBLIC SERVICE 

COMMISSION 

RE: Requesting certification from independent project engineer and Juergen Fehr on baneries 

To Whom It May Concern: 

Representatives from Geenex/Wood Duck Solar told local media that th is project wil l not have 

any batteries. Also, we have heard that Kelley Pope from Wood Duck and Gregory Dutton from 
Frost Brown Todd, Attorneys at law, met with representatives at Mammoth Cave and assured 

them that there will be "no batteries." 

We do not believe this statement and ask the PSC/Siting Board to seek and provide verification 

from a state certified engineer to review the project and confirm without a doubt that the 

project does not contain batteries or lithium or any type of power storage or any type of 

bat~eries used to operate the tracking systems and any other batteries. 

Add itionally, we are requesting a certified letter from the owner of Geenex, Juergen Fehr that he 

acknowledges that the project does not and will not have any type of batteries or energy storage 

systems anywhere in the entire project. 

Wood Duck does not have any assets in Kentucky and no experience in development, so we 

believe the parent company should provide certif ication. 

We believe there are batteries because their unrecorded leases refer to batteries, the 

application refers to underground and storage systems, and calls for 35 inverters and DC power 

must be stored to convert it to AC energy, the interconnectivity reports completed by PJM 

reference "Stored generating facility." 

If, indeed there are ANY batteries, this project should stop immediately because they have lied 

to the public and this lie has many substantial implications including the concerns by Mammott 

Cave National Park and we support the cave and their efforts t o protect the project area. 

It is wrong to allow Wood Duck to mitigate this issue when the community has not had an 

opportunity to review the development and believe the truth has not been provided. Perhaps 

an independent engineer can set the record straight and a letter from Fehr will help residents 

should batteries be discovered after the fact. 

With these 2 statements of certification, we may find the truth. Thank you for your considerati, 

and assistance. 




